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DC STATE HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICE  
SECTION 106 REVIEW FORM 

 
TO:  Christine Chapman, Environmental Scientist, Hatch Mott MacDonald 

Dr. Stephen Potter, Regional Archeologist, National Capital Region, NPS 
 
PROJECT NAME/DESCRIPTION: Draft report review:  
White, Sharon D., Jennifer B. Leynes, and Paul J. McEachen [DRAFT] 
Phase I Reconnaissance-Level Historical and Archaeological Survey Fort Stanton Park, Slope Stabilization and 
Environmental Restoration Project District of Columbia, S.E. Prepared by Richard Grubb & Associates, Inc., 
Cranbury, New Jersey. DC SHPO Archaeological Report # 442. 
 
PROJECT ADDRESS/LOCATION DESCRIPTION: Reservation 412, Fort Stanton Park, DC WASA 
Reservoirs # 1 & #2, north of the DC park facility, the Fort. Stanton Rec Center.  
 
DC SHPO PROJECT NUMBER: 10-340 
 
The DC State Historic Preservation Office (DC SHPO) has reviewed the above-referenced federal 
undertaking(s) in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act and has determined 
that: 

 

 

 

 
The DC SHPO concurs with the results and recommendations of the draft archaeological survey report (DC SHPO 
Archaeological Report #442) for the slope stabilization project at Fort Stanton Park reservoirs prepared by Richard Grubb & 
Assocs. This report needs revisions throughout including cleanup of the map citations and references cited, A major concern 
is the lack of coordination with SHPO staff and the failure to evaluate the historic resources in light of an existing historic 
context on District utilities. Please forward a copy of the 2004 archaeological survey conducted at Fort Stanton as we do not 
have a copy on file here.  Finally, this report appears to address only a small portion of a larger project; this concurrence is 
only for the portion addressed in the report.  Future undertakings will need separate consultation.  
I look forward to receiving the final technical report reflecting the review comments from the DC SHPO that will be sent 
separately.  Should unanticipated archaeological discoveries be made during the undertaking, please contact the DC SHPO 
archaeologist immediately at 202-442.8836 or at ruth.trocolli@dc.gov.   
 
 
 
BY:       DATE:   22 October 2010 
 Ruth Trocolli, Ph.D. 
  State Historic Preservation Office Archaeologist  

 This project will have no effect on historic properties.  No further DC SHPO review or comment will 
be necessary. 

 There are no historic properties that will be affected by this project.  No further DC SHPO review or 
comment will be necessary. 

 This project will have no adverse effect on historic properties.  No further DC SHPO review or 
comment will be necessary. 

 This project will have no adverse effect on historic properties conditioned upon fulfillment of the 
measures stipulated below. 

 Other Comments / Additional Comments (see below): 


